
CCD/CYO NEWS 
 

TOTUS TUUS SUMMER CCD/CYO 

Will be at Sacred Heart  
(NOT St. Ann’s as previously reported)  

from June 25-30.   
Please mark your calendars now  

and plan to attend! 
 

Volunteers needed for Totus Tuus!  We 

need recess helpers, cookie helpers, housing 
hosts, snack donations, etc. for Totus Tuus.  

Be thinking of how you can help.   
Sign up sheet is in the vestibule. 

Thank you for making Totus Tuus a success! 

 

Sacred Heart CCD 2017/2018 

We are in need of a Coordinator and teachers 

for next year. As of this time, we have one 

teacher for next year.  Please contact the 

office as soon as possible if you would like 

to volunteer or if you plan to continue in 

your current role.  Thank you! 
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Congratulations to the graduates of 2017,  
Caleb Weiler and Taylor Riemersma.  
There will be card baskets at the 
church entrance for them.  

 
Spirit Catholic Radio’s Diaper Drive, for pro-life 

pregnancy centers, is May 1st -31st. Help babies & mothers 

in need, and put your faith in action through donating to the 

various drop-off sites: Hastings – St. Cecilia’s; Grand Island 

– Spirit Catholic Radio studio & St. Leo’s; Kearney – St. 

James; North Platte – St. Patrick’s.  All sizes of diapers are 

needed, especially sizes 3, 4 & 5.  

Thank you for supporting the pro-life mission. 
 

 
 

LEARNING MOMENT 

 
Humble Confidence 

 

     But you see, we have lost so completely the notion of 
the entire confidence that He expects of us, that we 
sometimes make a prayer of words for which He 
reproached the apostles: “Lord, save us; we are perishing!” 
     This is not how we should pray, but rather, “With You, 
Jesus, I cannot perish; You are always in the boat with me; 
what have I to fear?  You may sleep; I will not awaken You.  
My poor nature will tremble, oh yes!  But with all my will I 
shall remain in peace in the midst of the storm, confident 
in You." 
                                         “I Believe in Love” by Fr. Jean D’Elbee 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
 
 

Fifth Sunday of Easter 
 

May 14, 2017 
 

100 W Pine Street 
Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 

Parish Mailing Address: 
P O Box 407 

Doniphan NE  68832 
Office Phone:  402-845-2707 

Rectory Phone:  402-845-4477 
Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 

e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 
Office Hours Mon-Thurs, 8:30-11:30am 

 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 

 
CONFESSIONS: 2nd Wed. of Month: June 14, 4:45-5:15 pm 

 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS: 
 
 

 
Sunday (May 21)   11:00 am  Pro Populo 

ASCENSION THURSDAY VIGIL MASS 
Wednesday, May 24 – 5:30 p.m. 

 

mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net


 
STEWARDSHIP:    (5/7/17)  

 
Adult:              $585.00   Weekly Budget:                  $759.56 
Plate:                $64.00  YTD Budget:                   $34,180.20 
Children:               $1.00   YTD Actual:                   $33,805.13 
Bldg Maint:         $--------   YTD Surplus/(Shortfall)    ($375.07)   
TOTAL:            $650.00 

  

Thank you for your donations! 
 

Fish Fry Proceeds:  $1459.00 
 

CSA WEEKEND 
We have received only three pledge cards so far.  

Please sign & turn in your pledge card today.  
 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR VOCATIONS  
TO THE PRIESTHOOD AND RELIGIOUS LIFE! 

 
If you would like to have a Mass offered for 
yourself or a loved one, please contact the office 
as soon as possible.  The usual stipend in the 
Diocese of Lincoln is $10 however,  

Fr. Sughroue will gladly offer Mass without an offering.  
Envelopes available in the vestibule.  

SEVERAL MASSES IN MAY/JUNE ARE AVAILABLE! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
    

Thinking about religious life?  We have tools for your 

spiritual journey!  The Benedictine Sisters of Perpetual 

Adoration invite single women, ages 18-40 who are 

considering religious life, to attend a Monastic Experience at 

their monastery in Clyde, MO  June 24-28, 2017.  It’s a 

chance to experience contemplative monastic life and learn 

about discernment and prayer.  There is no cost to attend 

and details can be found at www.benedictinesisters.org.  to 

register: contact Sr. Maria Victoria at 660-944-2221 ext. 127 

or e-mail: vocation@benedictinesisters.org. 

 

 
Mission Outreach Gallup, New Mexico 2017  
Prayer and Donor Support  
Please consider being a prayer partner for the students on 
the Gallup, New Mexico Mission Outreach Trip on July 14-
22 and July 21-29.  A calendar of daily prayer intentions will 
be provided to you.  Please email or call Andrea Rodriguez 
or Blair Driscoll for the calendar.  Andrea: 
andrearod6@gmail.com,  402-984-0076.  Blair: 
blairdriscoll@hotmail.com, 402-309-6138 
 

Also, please prayerfully consider supporting the mission trip 
financially to keep the cost low for our area high schoolers, 
who are sacrificing a week of work to serve others 
alongside the Missionaries of Charity.  Checks may be made 
out to Valerian, Inc. New Mexico and mailed to : New 
Mexico Mission Trip, 1135 Oswego, Hastings, NE 
68901.  Please note “Mission Outreach” in the memo. 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

RIGHT TO LIFE GARAGE SALE 

    South Central Nebraska Right to Life will have 

a Garage & Bake Sale from June 20 - June 24, 2017 

at St. Michael’s School Gym.  More details to come. 

    Please start saving your treasures old and new to 

donate.  We welcome all helpers that can volunteer 

time for this project.  Students may earn community 

service hours with us. 

 
For Men & Women seeking healing from Divorce: 

The Catholic Divorced Survival Guide was created to 
bring hope and healing to divorced and separated  
Catholics.  This 12 week program features 30-minute 
DVD segments that cover topics of shock, denial, anger,  
grief, guilt, forgiveness, money, kids, annulment, and 
much more. The next session will begin June 5, 2017 
and is held at John XXIII Diocesan Center, from 7-9pm. 
Classes are kept small. Register by calling the Family Life 
Office at, 402-473-0620, or catholicflo@cdolinc.net 

 
“The stone which the builders rejected has become the 

cornerstone.”  1 PETER 2:7   Everyone is given unique gifts.  
Many people are able to recognize their talents and 

abilities, but there are many people who are unsure of 
their gifts.  This may make them feel worthless.  If you 

know someone who is struggling for a direction in life, give 
them a little encouragement.  Help them discern how they 
might use their skills.  No gift is too small or insignificant.   

Ministry Assignments 
May 14th 

Reader Jill Kimle 

Servers Will Gallagher / Bodie Belz 

Offertory Ken & Sue Parr 

Ministry Assignments 
May 21st  

Reader Matt/Mikayla Hurt 

Servers Will Gallagher / Bodie Belz 

Offertory J.R. & Laurie Pulver Family 

         BULLETIN DEADLINES  
Bulletin announcements are due Wednesday. 

All announcements must be in writing.  Please drop off 
at the parish office/e-mail them to stanns@cdolinc.net. 

 

 

NO DAILY MASS AT ST. ANN’S 
May 29 – June 1 
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